
Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - REFUSAL

	Ref: LT/MN

	Application No: 
	3/2004/1229/P

	Development Proposed:
	Kitchen extension to two storeys at 12 Waddington Road, Clitheroe 

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Town Council - No objections.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G2 - Settlement Strategy.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	POLICY REASONS FOR REFUSAL:

	The proposal by virtue of its scale/design/massing is considered contrary to Policies G1 and H10 of the Districtwide Local Plan and the Council's adopted Supplementary Planning Guidance on alterations and extensions to dwellings.  It would result in loss of light to the neighbouring dwelling.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a terraced property within the residential settlement of Clitheroe as defined by the as defined by the Ribble Valley Districtwide Local Plan (adopted June 1998).  The proposal is to extend the first floor level over the existing rear kitchen.

I consider as the proposal would not comply with the BRE guidelines detailed in the Supplementary Planning Guidance – Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings, that there would be a significantly detrimental impact on these neighbours due to loss of light.  Although light is already lost to the dining room window on the ground floor adjacent to the boundary at No 10 due to the existing kitchen extension, this would be worsened significantly by building upwards and will cause a tunnel effect and loss of light to this room. 



	RECOMMENDATION: That permission be refused.


DATE INSPECTED: 22 DECEMBER 2004 





TELEPHONE CLLRS:  YES / NO


DATE:














